
WHAT:       Health and Safety Committee 
WHEN:      Wednesday, February 5, 2025 
TIME:        3:30PM – 4:30PM 
WHERE:    Scotia-Glenville High School Room B2 
 
Agenda 
 

Time What Who 

3:30 – 
3:40 

Welcome and Review Agenda Jon Van 
Alstyne 

 
 
 
3:40 – 
4:00 
 

Items: 
 
Senate Bill 3397A-Maximum Temperature in School 

• Identify spaces 
• Develop a plan 
• Establish a policy 
• Establish a functional annex in building-level ERP 

 
Senate Bill S7424- Requires Youth and Sports Camps to 
Establish an AED Implementation Plan 

• Update 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Jon Van   
Alstyne 

4:00 – 
4:30 

Round Table All 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 



Meeting Minutes 
February 5, 2025 

 

Attendees: Peter Zwack, Dennis Cooper, Jeremy Ecker, Marci Tebbano, Drew Giaquinto, Tonya Federico, 
Brooke Keith, Ben Sequeira, Peter Bednarek, Betsy Williams 

 

Agenda Items 

Senate Bill 3397A-Maximum Temperature in School (Jon Van Alstyne) 

• Senate Bill 3397A-Maximum Temperature in School was signed into law and will take effect on 
September 1, 2025. The law requires schools to act if temperatures in learning spaces reach 82 degrees 
Fahrenheit. Actions to reduce the temperature can include turning off lights, opening windows, using 
fans, turning off unused electronics, and allowing for water breaks. The learning space can no longer be 
occupied if the temperature reaches 88 degrees Fahrenheit. It was mentioned that school administrators 
should begin identifying spaces now in their buildings that will likely be impacted by high temperatures. 
Once these areas are identified, an action plan should be established. The Board of Education will also 
need to establish a policy. Building leaders will also need to establish a functional annex in their 
Building-level Emergency Response Plans. Mr. Zwack has begun to develop a list of air-conditioned 
areas in each building. Further discussion was had regarding certain individual buildings.  

 

Senate Bill S7424- Requires Youth and Sports Camps to Establish an AED Implementation Plan (Jon Van 
Alstyne) 

• Mr. Giaquinto stated that the school district has completed the necessary steps and outside sporting 
groups with 5 or more teams are responsible for submitting this information through ML Schedules. 

 

Round Table 

• School Resource Officer Ecker inquired about the Building-level Emergency Response Plan and the new 
principal at Glen Worden Elementary. A short discussion was had. 

Capital Project Update (Drew Giaquinto) 

• Mr. Giaquinto stated that the construction bids for the $12.5 million dollar capital project should be out 
soon and will be rewarded in the spring. The Middle School, Lincoln, Glen Worden, and Glendaal will 
have their vestibules retrofitted this summer to enhance safety and security. The High School and 
Sacandaga will have their vestibules retrofitted during the following summer. The school district is also 
working on a new Raptor policy to go with the security enhancements. A short discussion regarding the 
vestibule design and Raptor was had. Mr. Giaquinto also mentioned that carpeting and railings in the 
Middle School auditorium are set to be replaced through the project.   

 

 

Next Meeting: Wednesday, March 5, 2025 


